February 26, 1941 Mr. Proderick W. Lang. Director Public Utilities Tax Unit Department of Revenue Atlanta, Georgia Dear Mr. Lang: Congratulations on your very fine appointment. I know how happy you are; yes, delighted, and I rejoice in your good fortune. The next time I come to Atlanta you can bet your life I will drop in on the summy side of that office. I am sending the letter that you suggested I write. It is enclosed with this one and I trust that it brings you good luck. If there is any way that I can help further with the foot device proposition, please let me know. I have just sent an order to your office for another arch normalizer for our baseball team. I am coaching the Warsity this spring and I want one for our baseball squad. By the way, when we played the University of Missouri last Saturday night at Columbia, John Glenn dropped over from Beardstown, Illinois, and he told me about selling a normalizer to an Admiral at Beardstown. He said that he got \$10.00 from the Admiral and mailed you an order for one for him. I am wondering if in the rush of getting off to the State House that you forgot to send me the remittance for this one John Glenn is a great booster for your normalizer. I really have him sold on the proposition, but I am also sold on it because I use the device morning and night regularly. With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach MCA: 1g Enc.